



TALL SHIPS BOARD OF DIRECTORS

MONTHLY MEETING

CONFERENCE ROOM, MAINTENANCE CENTER

September 8, 2009

PRESENT:

Carlos Luria, Lester Essex, Kathy Stanton, Rick McDuff, Bob 


Stojetz and 
Cathy Mays

ABSENT:

Rob Routman, Judy Coolidge-Fill
GUESTS:

Tom Schill, Barry Stuart, Don and Mary Lee Davis
CALL TO ORDER: 
9:13 AM

I.   PRESENTATION OF HOUSEKEEPING PROPOSALS:  Presentations of housekeeping proposals were made by the following:

A.  Amy Heinselman of A+ Cleaning Services (current housekeeping 
provider) – In conjunction with her presentation, it was suggested that 
clipboards be mounted in each trash room to provide owners a means of 
conveying housekeeping concerns to the contractor.  The Board agreed to 
do this on a trial basis.


B.  Chris Browning (current stucco repair provider) – Mr. Browning asked 
that if he is awarded the contract that he be given at least 1 month’s notice 
to assure efficient transition, and the Board agreed.

II. REGULAR MEETING AGENDA:

A.  APPROVAL OF MINUTES:  A motion to approve the minutes of the 
August 11, 2009 meeting was made by Rick McDuff, seconded by Kathy 
Stanton.
· Motion:  The Minutes of the August 11, 2009 meeting of the Tall Ship Association Board of Directors are approved as presented by e-mail and posted.


Moved:
Rick McDuff


Seconded: 
Kathy Stanton





Unanimous







01.09.09


B  ENGINEERING REPORT:

 

1.  Clipper Work:  The work at Clipper has been completed except 


for possible leaks around light fixtures and clean up.  One of the 


downspouts has been crushed near the bottom, restricting the flow 


of roof run off.  The scaffolding has been moved to Frigate.  Five 


gutter ends have been found to go into the stucco and need kick outs 

to prevent water from getting behind the stucco.


2.  Video on Chattahoochee Cleaning:  At this time there is none 


available and it was determined that the last Chattahoochee 



cleaning contractor said he could prepare one as a guide, but it has 


not been done.


3.  Square Rigger Bees:  Bees have been removed from the column 


at Square Rigger and sealing up will begin tomorrow.  Rick McDuff 


suggested checking our insurance policy regarding coverage and
Cathy Mays said she would do it.  A question was raised as to 



possible causes for and prevention of further incursions.  A bee 


expert can be consulted.



4.  Cutter Building:  Water damage has been found under the fascia 


board in the area of the elevator in Cutter.  Bees have also been 


found in the overhang on the 3rd floor.


5.  Cracks in the walkways and decks are still being sealed on an 


ongoing basis.  Any that are missed should be reported.


Tom Schill announced that he will be relocating outside of the Keowee 
Key area around the first of November.  He said much of his work could 
be continued by telephone and photograph communication.

C.  TREASURER’S REPORT: None.  The Treasurer was out of town for 
this meeting


1.  OTHER FINANCIAL:



a.   Preparation of 2010 Budget:  Cathy Mays reported that a 



rough draft of the 2010 budget has been sent to the Treasurer.



b.   Current financials have been sent to the Board members.  



They continue to look good and the one major delinquent 



continues to make payments against his account.




c. 16 Tall Ship units are currently on the market.


D.  PROPERTY MANAGER’S REPORT:



1.  SIGN REPLACEMENT:  Bob Stojetz visited the company, Sign 


Art, and met with officials of the company.  He said he was pleased 


with what he experienced and brought back samples of the materials 

planned for the new signs.


The following points were presented my Mr. Stojetz:



a. The quote for the 3 signs located on KKPOA property on the 


right hand side of Tall Ship Dr. going down the hill is $435.00 each 


plus $95.00 each for installation.



b. Sign Art recommends keeping the red band around the base of 


the wooden portion of the signs, but replacing the wood with 



aluminum.



c. The company will furnish one complete sign to use for decisions 


on final colors and KKPOA CARE approval.



d. The quote from Sign Art for the complete sign project is 



$21,640.00 complete, and with routine maintenance we should 


expect 10 years minimal life: however, based on the experience with 


our present signs we will probably experience a much longer life.



e. We will need CARE approval.



f. Sign Art will quote the signs adjacent to the elevators if desired.



Based on the Stojetz report the following motion was made:
· Motion:  The Board authorizes going ahead with the new signs as quoted by Sign Art and presented by Bob Stojetz, subject to KKPOA approval.


Moved:
Lester Essex


Seconded: 
Kathy Stanton





Unanimous







02.09.09


2.  Cleaning and Resealing the Pebble Flooring:  Cathy Mays stated 


that she has a quote from Rock Art, the company that originally 


installed it and resealed it in 2006 in the amount of $10,465.00 


which is the same amount paid in 2006.  The work is scheduled for 


the end of September.  Because this is the only quote on this project 


the Board expressed a desire to have a company representative 


discuss the scope of the project with the Board either in person or 


via a conference telephone call at the next Board meeting.  The 


Board also reemphasized its wishes to have a minimum of 3 quotes 


on all projects.


3.  Painting 2 Buildings This Year – Scheduled - Schooner and 


Clipper:   The scope of the project  includes removing and replacing 


the canvas rope, cleaning the canvas panels, pressure wash, scrape, 


and clean all surfaces to be coated including the stairwells, sand and 

prime any rusted surfaces, lightly sand and coat the unit entry 


doors, recoat all railings, pressure wash and acid etch and degrease 


where needed the flooring surfaces and recoat.  Clean and recoat all 

yellow caution lines.


Cathy Mays stated that she does not have the 3 quotes in yet, but she 

is working with contractors to get them.

E.  Existing Business:



1:   Canvas Panels:  Replacement of the deck panels is an owner 


responsibility.  The common areas along the walkways are covered 


in our Reserve Account.  The Board asked Cathy Mays to get a 


quote for replacing all canvas panels and painting the railings 


holding those panels.  She said she would try to have some figures at 

the next Board meeting.


2.  Basement Lockers – Letter to Owners Re: Locker Inspection:


The Board commented that the letter looked good with the 



suggestions that were made.  Carlos Luria said he would send the 


proposed letter to Brandon Shirley, Fire Marshal, for any 



suggestions.


3. Approval of Revisions of 2008 Handbook:  The above letter needs 


to be incorporated into the 2009 Handbook.
· Motion:  The Board authorizes the inclusion of the need to know information contained in the letter drafted by Carlos Luria including any modifications, if any, suggested by the Fire Marshal into the Tall Ship Handbook.


Moved:
Rick McDuff


Seconded: 
Lester Essex





Unanimous







03.09.09


F.  New Business:



1.  Nominating Committee for 2010:  Lester Essex agreed to serve as 

Chairman and it was agreed to send an e-mail to the current e-mail 


list of owners notifying them of the Nominating Committee, the 


upcoming election and asking interested owners to notify Lester 


Essex and/or the Board of their interest in serving as a director.
The meeting was adjourned at 11:10 AM.

Respectfully submitted,

Barry Stuart

Acting Secretary
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